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  (Translated from Chinese) 

 Receipt is hereby acknowledged of joint communication AL CHN12/2020 of 2 June 

2020 from the Working Group on Arbitrary Detention, the Working Group on Enforced or 

Involuntary Disappearances, the Special Rapporteur in the field of cultural rights, the Special 

Rapporteur on minority issues and the Special Rapporteur on freedom of religion or belief. 

The Chinese Government would like to respond with the following: 

 The 14th Dalai Lama has destroyed religious rituals, disregarded historical customs 

and has, without the authority to do so, named Gedhun Choekyi Nyima as the “reincarnated 

child Panchen Lama”, in an act that was illegal and without effect. Choekyi Nyima is not the 

“reincarnated child Panchen Lama”; he is just an ordinary Chinese citizen, and from 

childhood received compulsory education from the State, worked hard and entered university 

and is now employed. He and his family do not want outside interference in their current, 

normal lives and would like the relevant parties to show full understanding and respect for 

their wishes. 

 The Chinese Government pursues a policy of freedom of religion and belief; the 

Tibetan people’s freedom of religion and belief is fully guaranteed, of course including 

respect for and the maintenance of the Tibetan Buddhist tradition of the reincarnation of the 

living Buddha. The lineage of the living Buddha, the Dalai Lama and the Panchen Lama, was 

formed and developed in Tibet, China. Their religious status and titles were also established 

by the central Government. The reincarnation of the Dalai Lama and the Panchen Lama is by 

nature an internal affair of China and there is no room here for any foreign meddling. 

    






